

### Boulder Primary School Newsletter

Term 3, Week 5



To celebrate the 125th Anniversary of Boulder Primary School a dedicated group of P&C members and volunteers have been working over time to organise the inaugural Boulder Primary School Twilight

This will also serve another purpose, to raise funds to revamp the playground in the Early Childhood area of the school.

Please come along on Saturday the 5th of November 2022 at 3pm and enjoy an afternoon of food and music.

Take a walk through the "Hall" and look at some old photos and memorabilia of times gone by.

There will be a competition for the class who has the most parent volunteers help.

The P&C does need some help repairing a slushy machine and the canteen needs some empty Moccona coffee jars.

See the back page for further information regarding the plans for the Early Childhood Education Nature Playground.

If you think you would like to have a stall or know of someone who would, or even make a donation please contact the school on 90924100.

Any inquires please contact <a href="mailto:bpsfete125@gmail.com">bpsfete125@gmail.com</a>

### Camp 2022



## Camp 2022



## **Great Future!**



### Book Week 2022 20<sup>th</sup>-26<sup>th</sup> August "Dreaming with Eyes Open"

Next week, the 20<sup>th</sup>-26<sup>th</sup> of August is Book Week. This year's theme is "Dreaming with Eyes Open," referring to Dreamtime or imagining through reading. Throughout Book Week students will have the opportunity to participate in a range of storytelling and reading experiences in class and during break times. Some things to look out for are:

#### **RIBIT Reading Competition**

Beginning on Saturday the 20<sup>th</sup> of August, students will be competing to be the top RIBIT class. Each night a student reads, they will earn a token for their class's RIBIT tally. These will be checked before school each day and the winning class will be announced on Friday 26<sup>th</sup> of August. To give your child's class the best chance to win, complete your RIBIT reader every night.

#### The Book Week Parade

The Book Week Parade will be held on Friday the 26<sup>th</sup> of August at 9.00am. Students will get the chance to parade around in their book character costumes and all families are invited to attend. Prizes will be won by the students from each year level with the greatest book character costumes.

#### **Door Display Competition**

Before the end of Book Week, each class will be working as a team to innovatively design and create a door display. Students will get to vote which door is their favourite on Friday the 26<sup>th</sup> of August before the winning class is announced. Be sure to come and check out these wonderful displays before the Book Week Parade.

#### Where's Wally Hunt

Wally will be hiding around the school throughout Book Week. Students from Kindy and Pre-Primary will be encouraged to find and record the letters Wally carries and students from Years 1-6 will be hunting for the tricky words Wally holds.



# ECE Playground Design

We are pleased to show the first design for the new ECE Playground. With a nature play theme we hope this new playground will revitalise our current play ground. The new Early Childhood playground development has been designed to provide our students with opportunities to gain mastery over a range of gross and fine motor skills including coordination, dexterity, climbing, and

> The design includes spaces such as a watercourse, rock formations, musical instruments, a mud kitchen, and varied ground surfaces promoting creativity and explorative play. Within the playground there are social spaces, such as a yarning circle, a giant tee-pee. play decks, cubbies and forts that will promote dramatic play and support students to develop social skills through play-based learning. We are so excited for this project to get underway, watch this space.